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Friday, August 31
7:00 pm Erev Shabbat in  

Birnkrant Garden  
Anniversary Blessing:  

David and Dottie Gubow
Shabbat Message:  

Rachel Gubow, My BirthRight Trip

Shabbat, September 1
10:30 am Shabbat Worship, Rosen Foyer

Worship Leader: Jolie Stocki

Friday, September 7
7:00 pm First Friday Family Service

Shabbat, September 8
10:30 am Ian McManus, Bar Mitzvah

6:30 pm S’lichot Pot-luck Dinner
7:30 pm S’lichot Discussion: 

The Rosh Hashanah Shofar Service
9:00 pm S’lichot Worship

Friday, September 14
8:00 pm David Baker, Bar Mitzvah

Shabbat, September 15
10:30 am Olivia Nave, Bat Mitzvah

Sunday, September 16
8:00 pm Erev Rosh Hashanah Worship

Monday, September 17
9:00 am Tot Program

9:00 am Young Family Rosh Hashanah 
Service

10:30 am Rosh Hashanah Worship

Friday, September 21
6:00 pm Pre-Service Oneg Shabbat
6:30 pm Kabbalat Shabbat Worship

Shabbat, September 22
10:30 am Shabbat Worship, Rosen Foyer

Tuesday, September 25
8:00 pm Erev Yom Kippur Worship

Wednesday, September 26
9:00 am Tot Program

9:00 am Young Family  
Yom Kippur Service

10:30 am Yom Kippur Morning Worship
1:00 pm Yom Kippur Discussion

2:30 pm Yom Kippur Afternoon Service
4:30 pm Yizkor/Memorial Service

5:15 pm N’ilah/Closing Service
6:00 pm Havdallah and Break-fast

Friday, September 28
8:00 pm Sam Myers, Bar Mitzvah

Shabbat, September 29
10:30 am Shabbat Worship  

in Rosen Foyer

Celebrating our 60th

Generation to Generation  1952-2012

Temple Emanu-El Bulletin

PICNIC VOLUNTEERS ARE GREATLY APPRECIATED!  FOR MORE INFORMATION OR TO VOLUNTEER CALL 248-967-4023

MUSIC, LIVE ENTERTAINMENT, 
FOOD, GAMES, CRAFTS,  
BOUNCE-HOUSE, FACE-PAINTING. 

Volleyball, Student/Parent kickball game, Strolling characters,  
Tzedakah opportunity, commemoration of the 10th Anniversary of 9-11

All are welcome: Bring a non-member guest interested in learning more about  
Temple and your name will be entered in a raffle for Tigers tickets!

Welcome

SUNDAY, SEPT. 9TH

11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.
Join us at 10:30 am for the unveiling  
of the 60th Anniversary Mosaic Tile  
Installation, & Time Capsule Project

TEMPLE EMANU-EL Free Fun for All

MENU INCLUDES: HOTDOGS, VEGGIE DOGS, LEMONADE,  
WATERMELON, CHIPS, BROWNIES AND COOKIES! 

MENSCHEN
o f  E m a n u - E l     2 0 1 3  C a l e n d a r

SPECIAL MENSCHEN!
Many of you may have received  
an email about being in our 2013 
MENschen of Emanu-El calendar. 
We’ll have a month for the Musical 
MENschen, the Medical MENschen, 

the Legal MENschen and so forth. The goal is to raise $360 for each month from those of 
you in the photos and that will come to a donation of $18-$36 per person in each photo. 
We plan to have the calendars ready for sale for Chanukah gifts (at $18/calendar).  

Jack Nolish, Joel Topf and Beverly Wilkens have generously volunteered to be our photog-
raphers. We need to take the photos soon so we can put together the calendar and have 
it ready in November. Please let Susan Kirschner know by mid-August if you are interested 
in being in a photo. (execdir@emanuel-mich.org or (248) 967-4020)  Some 
of you fall into more than one calendar category, so feel free to pick the 
category you most like or to step up and be in more than one!

Holiday  

Schedule  

on Page 4

60th Anniversary

Family of Families
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Y A R T Z E I T S

*A light will be lit on our 
Memorial Board. If you wish to 
memorialize your loved ones in 

a special way, consider purchas-
ing a memorial plaque to be 

displayed in our Anne Jospey 
Sanctuary. Each year, on the an-
niversary of their death, it will be 
lit as a remembrance. Contact 
the Temple office at 248-967-
4020 to make arrangements 

for this eternal memory of your 
loved one.

August 26-Sept. 1
Sherry Renner Beau-

champs
Alfred Brook

*Selma Rosen Cyporyn
Bertha Edelman
Howard Gilman

Claire Gold
*Gerald A. Goldfarb

*Rose Goodman
Emanuel Gorland

Rose Green
*Rose Grossman
*William Heiffus

*Stuart O. Hirshberg
Lori Keller

Sol Kessler
Ruth Killough

*Harry Korobkin
*Gertrude Kretchmer

*Louis Levinson
*Gussie Levitt
*Henry A. Levy

Bertha Liberman
*Rose L. Lipschutz

*Harry Maltz
Nolan L. Marchione
Mary Meisenberg

Fannie Miller Sector
*Nathan Steinberg

*Ralph Moses
Seymour Okun

Carmaline Peppers
Maurice Silverman

Lester Singer
*Nathan Steinberg

Allen Tucker
Anne Weiner
*Lilly Weiss

*Jacob Winnick
*Shelley Popkin Zagacki

*Louis Zickerman
Virginia Zickerman

Sept. 2-8
*Isaac Berman
Harold Brennan

Louis Citarel
*Jane Jospey Cobb

*Mollie Cohen
*Morris W. Coleman

Betty Cregar
Bernard Epstein
Phyllis Epstein
*Julia H. Farber

Morris Fealk
Sidney Gelb

Mildred Gershon
*Gordon I. Ginsberg

*Flora Goldstein
Arnold Joseph Gordon

Magda Guttman
*Nettie Guyer
Zelda Guyer
Morton Hack

*Libbie Hersch
Jerome Lester Katz

*Fannie Kraft
*Adolph Lichter

*Rubin Losh
*Charles Marienthal
Sophia Mendelsohn

*Fred Nolish
Jeanette Pohl
*Anna Radom

Zeylik Roytman
*Frances Sachs

IN MEMORIAM

MAZEL TOV

Beverly Lash, mother of Gretchen (Tony) Baron, July 15, 2012
Robert Meisel, father of Janet (Patrick) Voisine, July 15, 2012

Evelyn Woloveck, Founding Member, July 16, 2012
Jean Sylvestre, grandfather of 

Demarcalin & Marckenson Sylvestre, July 23, 2012

To Michael Scrivener & Mary Ann Simmons on the birth 
of their second grandson, Marco Henry Zeller on July 6th

To Mitch & Marcia Meisner on the birth of their first 
grandchild, Isaac Aubrey Meisner, born July 7th to  

Geoff & Michelle Meisner in San Francisco

WELCOME TO TEMPLE EMANU-EL! 

The Congregation welcomes the following new  
members who have joined our Temple family  

since May 2012:

Richard Binder and Alexa Stanard of Oak Park and 
their son, Nathan

We look forward to your involvement in services  
and at our many events and activities.

*Jacob Sachs
Pearl Sachse

*Simon Schechter
*Albert Schwartz

*Eugene Paul Sims
*Gail Sheila Stein

*Daniel Steinberger
*Ilene Steiner

*Steven Steinger
*Maxwell Stettner
*Harry Tushman

Alexander Weiner
*Rose Diskin Yoffee

Gloria Zakowitz
Tsiril Zhuk

Sept. 9-15
Leah Adelson

Albert (Andy) Anderson
*Lucy Braun

Sarah Davis Rothman 
Brown

Winky Cohen
*Esther Cohn
*Mollie Dudick

Louis Dunn
*Dr. Arthur Eckhous

Shirley Eller
Pauline Frowine

*Ernest Gans
Edward Gedridge
Celia Glovinsky

Leo Goldfine
*Jack Golds
*Ida Goode

Sidney Green
Rosalind Gubow
Jason Honigman
*Henry Jacobs

Ruth Jones
*Alfred A. Kaufman

*Dr. Arthur Klein
Irene Levin
*Harry Maltz

Kala Arielle Marchione
*Margaret Marienthal

Philip Meisenberg
*Kalman Meler

*Marvin Olender
Martin Permut

Dr. Moses Rattner
*David Rosen
Anne Selman
Golda Shapiro
*Elsa Shenker
*Ronald Simon

Mary Steffin
*Sadie Stettner
*Peter Trunsky

*Harry Tushman
*Hannah Walter

*Alfred West
*Edward Woloveck

Sam Yarost
*Rolla Yuker
Sam Zloto

Robert Zweigel

Sept. 16-22
*Harvey Berkowitz

*Alfred Cohen
*Nathan Diamond
Eleanore Ellstein

Roger James Ettlinger
*Rose Fishman
Harold Flacks

Anna Ginsburg

Sanford Gittleman
Isadore Gliner

Ruth Gobel
Michael Golds
Joe Greenberg

*Murray F. Hoffman
*Isaac Hozman
*Tillie Hozman

*Minnie Ruth Kahn
Jack Keys

*Hyman Klass
Florence Levenson

Wolf Levine
Edward Levitt

*Norma Liebowitz
*Richard S. Lurie

*Dora Marks
Pauline Mendelssohn

Sol Mikon
Philip Olender
Evelyn Pianin

*Anna Kushner Polofsky
*Mildred Ragazzino

*Barbara Carol Roby
*Abraham Samuel Roe

*Irving Sachs
Ruth Selzer

Freda Shewach
Sharon Stav
*Sara Steiner

Wilfred Steingold
*Ruth Stettner
Rose Strenger
Frank Trager

Abraham Trock
*Max Unger

Steven Victor
Anne Waldman
Myer Weinstein
*Seymour Weiss

Sept. 23-29
Ida Aaron

*Dr. Benjamin B. Bell
*Harvey Berkowitz

Dora Braiker
*Barnett Burton
*Harry Collens
Betty Davidson

Celia R. Denofre
Sol Docks

Ronald Freeman
Ernest Friedlander

Pauline Girson
Ella Glovinsky
Robert Gold

Edith Goodman
*Esther Green

Sergey Hirschowitz
*Elliot A. Imerman

*Grace Jacobs
Ann Kaplan

Marilyn Klegman
*Pearl L. Kneip
*Rose Krosnick

Sarah Laker
*Jack Lesser
*Harry Levine

*Israel Lieberman
William Lubow

*James Henri Marks
Bess Mills

Philip Needle
*Ann Nosanchuk

Fae Prag
Jeanne Reinhold

*Victor Ross

Marion Rutter
*Mary Schiff

*Fay Schwartz
*Frederick L. Schwartz

*Benjamin D. Siegel
*Robert Spiegel
*Larry Strager
Ruth Torneck

Harry A. Tower
Mark Wagner
Bertram Weil

*Michael Weisman
*Edith F. Winkler
*Max Zelickson

Sept. 30-Oct. 6
*Joseph Akers
Harold Braiker
*Fanni Burton

David Cooperman
William Cutler

*Bernard Eisenberg
Marion Eisler
*Jacob Frank
Janice Fried
Leona Gable
Esther Gittlen

*Jay Mitchell Gordon
Jerome Graef
Sarah Gutman

*Archiel Harwith
*Morton Jacobs
Florence Jacoby
Edward Jonas
*Jennie Jospey
Joseph S. Katz

Martin Lubin
*Anna Mirves

John Lenard Neely
*Dorothy Nolish
*Max E. Pensler
Mary Ellen Pop

*Marjorie Rodman
Abe Rome

Ray Rossmore
*Rose Rubin

*A. Max Schmier
Max Schwartz
Irma Shapiro

Sally Silverman
Lewis Tessler
*Jacob Walter
Sidney Warren

*Dorothy Weiner
Alan Zeplain

SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES!

Leslie & Gordy Oliva
William Schwanki  
& Marla Feldman

Miles & Adele Brod
Dan & Jannis Danzig

Aron & Arlene Kominars
Milton & Beverly Dunn

Lawrence & Mary Ann Herman
Guy & Regina Saperstein

Scott Segall &  
Ingrid Kleiman-Segall

Neal & Teri Silver
Mark & Mary Stacey

Michael & Marcy Benghiat
Jon & Ellyn Davidson

Stephen & Sharon Dillon

YOM HULEDET SAMEIACH 

Katie Baron
Samantha Taub
David Baker
Sydney Oliva
Rafaella  
Perrault-Victor
Laura Topf

Simon Topf
Rachel Goldstein
Emily Zussman
Alexandra Bienenfeld
Morgan Silver
Rikki Newman
Kaitlyn Hirsch

September Birthdays - Temple Children

Daniel Mayer
Lily Mendelson
Jacob Myers
Mitchell Hart
Samuel Myers
Zachary  
Bienenfeld

Joseph & Paula Silver
Frederick Frank  

& Kathleen Alessandro
Joseph & Sheila Rothenberg

Scott & Wendy Pittman
Robert & Jane Krasnick

Paul Walter, Jr. & Debra Walter
Gary & Kathleen Trock
Bruce & Julie Guttman

Ben & Rose Braiker
Mark & Linda Kaploe

Patrick & Janet Voisine
Al & Kerry Stutz

Frank Castronova  
& Gaye Tischler
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T H E  R A B B I  ’ S   C O R N E R

Rabbi Joseph P. Klein
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When the caller stands beside 
the shofar blower on Rosh Ha-
shana and in a low voice calls 
out the notes the blower is to 
sound, [we] hear the human 
voice say “Tekiah/Alarm!” 
and then the reply of shofar 
blast as the eerie voice of God. 
Coming not from a man-made 
silver trumpet, but from the 
unplanned twists and turns of 
an animal horn. Sounding not 

a tuneful melody, but the unmusical outburst of alarm 
and grief from Heaven. If we cry out, the Holy One 
will answer, but the answer is a crying-out toward us. 
[Arthur Waskow, Seasons of our Joy]

For many of us, the highlight of the Holidays is the 
blowing of the shofar on Rosh Hashana morning. 
Its loud, jarring, primal call seems to pierce the air 
above us in the sanctuary. So out of place among the 
sweet and melodious music of the choir, cantor and 
keyboard, it calls to us from beyond the liturgy of the 
prayerbook, from a time before we wrote the words 
of our worship. It is an echo from our more primi-
tive past, a reminder of our people that journeyed 
through the desert and into the hills of Judea to begin 
the history that has brought us into this moment in our 
sanctuary.

On S’lichot evening we will discuss the history and 
the structure of the three-part Shofar Service that all 
but concludes our Rosh Hashana morning service. Its 
arrangement and organization was carefully crafted 
in rabbinic times to proclaim a singular spiritual 
message. We’ll explore that history and see how our 
modern machzor (Holiday prayerbook), our Gates of 
Repentance reflects that traditional organization. 

I invite you to join me on S’lichot Saturday for this 
7:30 pm presentation/discussion bringing your copies 
of “Gates of Red”. Following that program we will 
gather in the Sanctuary for Havdalah and S’lichot wor-
ship at 9:00 pm. Of course, everyone is invited to the 
6:30 pm pot-luck dinner (please RSVP to the office) 
prior to the program. It will be a full evening as we 
combine social conversation, study and worship. And 
with S’lichot (which means “forgivenesses”) we will 
begin, once again, our Holiday season.

Introduction to Judaism
Your last opportunity to take Rabbi Klein’s Introduction to Judaism is 
this fall. His course will begin on Thursday, October 4 and conclude 
December 13. All classes are Thursday nights, 7:30 – 9:00 pm. The 
course is an overview of our historical and religious heritage; present-
ed for Jews who would like to renew their knowledge of our history 
and tradition, for non-Jews who are interested in choosing Judaism as 
their own faith; and for non-Jews who are interested in learning about 
Judaism to supplement their own faith. 

Course Syllabus

I   Descriptive analysis of our  
American Jewish denominations

II  Jewish Biblical History (2000 BCE - 400 BCE)

III  Parting of the Ways: Rabbinic Judaism and the  
Early Church

IV  The World of Rabbinic Judaism: Mishna,  
Midrash and Halachic Reform

V  The Jewish Calendar: Shabbat, Holidays and  
Pilgrimage Festivals

VI  Ceremonies and Celebrations: Life-Cycle Events

VII  Personal Symbols: Kashroot, Mezuzzah, Tallit, T’fillin, Kipa

VIII  Siddur and Jewish Belief

Registration Fees: 
Temple Members: $80 single; $90 couple. Non-members: $100 
single; $110 couple

Built into the registration fee is the cost of the following begin-
ning Judaica library: To Be A Jew (Donin), Jews, God and History 
(Dimont), The Nine Questions People Ask About Judaism (Prager/
Telushkin), The Sabbath (Heschel). To register contact the Education 
Office 248-967-4022. For more information contact Rabbi Klein at 
Temple Emanu-El: (248) 937-4252, ext 207; rabbi@rabbiklein.com

S’lichot Discussion
Rabbi Klein’s S’lichot Discussion  

(7:30 pm, Saturday, September 8) will be a 
presentation and examination of the Shofar 
Service on Rosh Hashanah Morning. Please 
bring your copies of Gates of Repentance to 

the discussion.
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S’lichot Potluck 
Saturday, September 8, 2011 
6:30 p.m. Patricia Modell Room

The theme for this years event is will be a presentation 
 and examination of the Shofar Service on  

Rosh Hashanah morning. Please bring your copies  
of Gates of Repentance to the discussion.

A-G please bring Main course 
H-R please bring salad or vegetable 
S-R please bring salad or vegetable

Please RSVP to either the Temple office, Linda Greenwood 
248-5413299 or Murt Sherbow 248-399-1356

________________________________

Fourth Annual Temple Emanu-El 
Pot Luck Breaking of the Fast 

Join us for our third Congregational BreakFast, immediately 
following closing services and Kiddush on Yom Kippur Day 

(September 26) as e celebrate the new year together.  
There is NO CHARGE but space is limited. You must  

RSVP to the Temple Office (info@emanuel-mich.org or  
(248) 967-4020 no later than Thursday, September 20.

Bring a cold appetizer or salad to theTemple kitchen  
any time on Yom Kippur Day. We’ll do the rest. Questions? 

Contact Janice Erdstein at erdstein@aol.com or  
248-207-4063 or Elayne Steinhardt at edsteinht@comcast.net.  

This event is made possible with  
generous support from the Brotherhood.

2nd Day Rosh Hashanah Observance 
with Congregation Shir Tikvah

In cooperation with the Metropolitan Detroit Federation of  
Reform Synagogues, Congregation Shir Tikvah will host this  

year’s community-wide Reform observance of the  
second day of Rosh Hashanah with a Tashlich Service. 

Join Rabbi Arnie and Maggid Steve Klaper  
at Jaycee Park in Troy,  

Long Lake between Rochester and John R. 
Tuesday, September 18, 2012.

9:30 a.m. Adult Study Session 
11:00 a.m. Tashlich Service 

Pot Luck lunch at Noon (Hot dogs provided)

We look forward to this shared worship experience. 
Let us know if you will stay for lunch and bring a dish to share.

Cong. Shir Tikvah - 248-649-4418 
Dave Henig – 248-682-4992

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE

S’lichot, Saturday Sept 8
6:30 pm Potluck Dinner
 	       The Shofar Service
9:00 pm S’lichot Worship

Erev Rosh Hashanah, Sunday, Sept 16
8:00 pm Festival Service

Rosh Hashanah, Monday, Sept 17
9:00 am Family Service
9:00 am Tot Program (ages 2-6)
10:30 am Festival Service

Erev Yom Kippur, Tuesday, Sept 25
8:00 pm Festival Service

Yom Kippur, Wednesday, Sept 26
9:00 am Family Service
9:00 am Tot Program (ages 2-6)
10:30 am Festival Service
1:00 pm Rabbi’s Discussion
2:00 pm Afternoon Service
4:30 pm Yizkor/Memorial Service
5:30 pm N’eila/Closing Service

Erev Sukkot, Sunday, Sept 30
7:00 pm Family Service

Sukkot, Monday, Oct 1
10:30 am Festival Service

Erev Simchat Torah, Sunday, Oct 7
7:00 pm Consecration/Family Service

Simchat Torah, Monday, Oct. 8
10:30 am Festival Service
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Ian McManus – Sept. 8
Ian McManus will read 
from the Torah on Sat., 
Sept. 8, 2012. Ian is the 
son of Erica and Matthew 
McManus, and the brother 
of Zoe McManus, and 
the grandson of Howard 
and Rebecca Emmer and 
Priscilla Gold and Michael 

McManus. Ian will be entering 8th Grade at 
Cranbook where he is on both the Dean's List 
and Honor Roll. Ian plays the stand up bass 
and the bass guitar in the orchestra. He plays 
travel hockey for the Dragons out of Berkley.
For his Mitzvah project, Ian volunteered at the 
Huntington Woods fruit camp as a Leader in 
Training.

David Baker – Sept. 14
David Alan Baker will be 
called to the Torah as a Bar 
Mitzvah on Friday, Sep-
tember 14, 2012. Sharing 
in his joy are his parents, 
Janette and Bradley Baker; 
his brothers Brian and 
Joshua, his grandparents 

Wiera Lewin and the late Herc Lewin; and 
Natalie and Irving Baker. David is an 8th grade 
student at Norup International School. For his 
Mitzvah project, David worked at the JCC Day 
Camp.

Olivia Nave – Sept. 15
Olivia Estelle Nave will be called to the Torah as a 
Bat Mitzvah on September 15, 2012. Olivia is the 
daughter of Natalie Wilson of Huntington Woods and 
Richard Nave of Ferndale. Olivia has one brother, 
Adam Nave, and her grandparents are Fred and 
Kathryn Wilson of Manhattan, Kansas; Mary Nave 
of West Bloomfield; and Charles Nave of Southfield. 
Olivia is in the eighth grade at Norup International 
School, where she plays in the orchestra. For her 

Mitzvah project, Olivia volunteered to benefit children. She participated in 
Friendship Circle’s Miracle League baseball program, served as a Leader 
in Training at youth camps sponsored by Huntington Woods Parks and 
Recreation, and helped at religious school events. In addition to continuing 
her volunteer work, Olivia studies violin through Suzuki Royal Oak, and 
she swims competitively year-round with Birmingham-Bloomfield Atlantis 
and Huntington Woods Aquatic Club.

Samuel Myers – Sep. 28
Samuel Myers together with his parents Lisa and 
Bruce and older brother Jacob will celebrate his Bar 
Mitzvah on Friday, September 28, 2012, at Temple 
Emanu-El. Proud grandparents Madeline and Ray-
mond Hesano, Marty and Nancy Myers and great 
grandmothers Adele Levine and Habeeba Hesano 
will all be sharing in the simcha. Sam is an eighth 
grade student at Norup International School where he 

participates in the Band and on the Swim team. He likes playing sports and 
video games and spending his summers working at Ray's Plants & Flow-
ers and attending Camp Tamarack. For Sam's Mitzvah Project, he enjoyed 
volunteering at the Jewish Community Center where he worked with young 
children at day camp. We look forward to spending this very special occa-
sion with our friends and family.

cuy kzn MAZEL TOV! B’NEI MITZVAH

We Want You To Join THE YOUTH CHOIR
Calling all 4th, 5th, 6th, and 7th graders who love music!
Get your service requirements! Learn the music for your Bar/Bat  
Mitzvah! Sing for Holiday and Shabbat services!  Sing in the New  
Zimriyah! Establish New Life Long Friendships! You don't need to 
know how to sing. Just be willing to learn and participate.
Interested?  Contact KELLY ONICKEL, kaonickel@comcast.net
248-388-0190 or Friend me on Facebook.

DATES TO CONSIDER: First Shabbat Service : Sept. 7th
Rosh Hashanah: Sept. 16th and 17th 
Yom Kippur: Sept. 25th and 26th
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Geoff Berdy 
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Education Leaders At Temple Ask: 
What Is ‘Kol Ha-Limud’?
The words “Kol HaLimud” literally mean: “The voice of 
learning”. What they represent at Temple is a serious effort to 
improve our Religious School/education programs, and truly 
achieve educational excellence at all levels for our students 
and their families. This process has already brought impor-
tant improvements, including more arts and culture, fam-
ily education, and some key technological upgrades. In the 
year ahead we will see even more focus in these areas, with 
new resources and experiences aimed at helping us to better 
connect, learn and celebrate our community and Judaism. 
“Kol HaLimud” takes shape from what was formally called 
the Program for Organizational Development or “P.O.D. , 
which also functioned as the Education Committee. In other 
words, “Kol HaLimud” is a results-oriented oriented group 
consisting of lay leaders, including chair Ruth Hurwitz, 
and Education V.P. Wendy Bakst, Education Director Geoff 
Berdy, assistant Vivian DeGain, teacher representative 
Lynn Cooper, and inspired and dedicated members including 
Michelle Keys, Staci Hirsch, Robin Gold, Shari Bills and 
Fred Frank. Professional Jewish educational consultants in 
the areas of curriculum and professional development assist, 
including Rabbi Rob Morais, formerly Education Director 
at Temple Israel and currently director of Shalom Street (the 
Jewish children’s museum). “Kol HaLimud” is the lynch-pin 
of a three year process made possible by the generosity of the 
Hermelin-Davidson Center for Congregational Excellence, as 
administered by the Alliance for Jewish Education (a divi-
sion of the Federation of Metropolitan Detroit).  Kol Halimud 
has three sub-committees: Curriculum Development, Family 
Education and Communication. We always welcome all mem-
bers who are interested in education to join this effort. Please 
contact Geoff Berdy at educator@emanuel-mich.org for more 
information. 

Some Things To Look Forward To In 
2012-13
Here’s a quick list of things to look forward to this upcoming 
school year: each class will make its own dvd documentary 
about a Jewish holiday. We’re creating a Torah puppet theater 
troop for all ages. Our Jewish Community Garden is growing 
with new activities and gardening instruction. Social-action 
tikkun olam outings for all ages! More new laptops and tab-
lets! Classroom internet connectivity, music with Cantorial 
Soloist Kelly Onickel, expanded Children’s Choir, an over-
night retreat at Tamarack for teens, “Let’s Explore Israel Day 
at Religious School”, “What’s Jewish About the DSO and the 
American Songbook” and more!

Temple Time Capsule  
will Look Ahead From 
The Temple’s 60th to its 
100th Anniversary!
Two generations from now, in 40 years, 
the Temple will celebrate its 100th an-
niversary, and we’d like you to be part of both celebrations. 
Members Liz and Joe Fallert have built a “Temple Time 
Capsule” to be unveiled at the Temple Emanu-El 60th An-
niversary Family of Families Picnic on September 9th. Inside 
we will place “artifacts” from our community that will help 
future generations understand who we were in our time, the 
role Judaism plays in our lives, the traditions we cherish and 
want to pass on. Members will have the opportunity to sub-
mit their own “memory page”, both in hard copy and elec-
tronically. We will also be digitally recording personal stories 
and family histories to be included in the Time Capsule. The 
picnic will be the kick-off for Time Capsule submissions, so 
there will be time to work on your contribution to this project 
(the closing date has not been determined, but will not be 
scheduled until the conclusion of the 60th year in January). 
For more information, please contact the education office. 

Important Information For Religious 
School Families: 
September 9th, Religious School kicks off at 10 am, in the 
sanctuary. Parents are asked to stay with their children as we 
kickoff the year with the unveiling of the 60th anniversary 
mosaic project installation and the 100th Anniversary Time 
Capsule project. Then join us from 11-1 pm for “The Temple 
Emanu-El 60th Anniversary Family Of Families Picnic.”

MEMORIAL PLAQUES

The cost of a memorial plaque in the Anne Jospey Sanctuary 
is $525. Should you wish to purchase a plaque in memory of 
a loved one, please contact Vivian in the administrative of-

fice. Purchasing a permanent memorial plaque entitles you to 
receive annual yahrzeit notices as long as we have a current 

mailing address for you or your family’s representative. 

Contact Vivian in the religious school office at  248-967-4023  
to purchase a plaque in memory of a loved one. 

TREE OF LIFE
An engraved leaf or stone on the Tree of Life in the Rosen foyer 

is a beautiful way to honor loved ones or commemorate special 
events.  Leaves are $250 each. Stones are $1,250 each. 

 Contact Nancy at 248-967-4020
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SOCIAL ACTION  
at Temple Emanu-El

FEET ON THE STREET 
Food Justice Tour

Friday September 21st

There will be 2 bus pick up options:

Southfield library at 9:15 and  
Eastern Market Corp. office at 9:45

Itinerary-Tour and talk  
at Gleaners Food Bank

• Visit the Capuchin Soup Kitchen  
and Earthworks garden

• Visit Colors restaurant- a training center,  
actively involved in food justice

• Eastern market tour and presentation

PROGRAM ENDS AT 4:00 PM 
Cost $95 (lunch included)

RSVP to Temple Office or Linda Greenwood  
248-541-3299 or lindasue.greenwod@gmail.com

This Yom Kippur we will again be col-
lecting food for YAD EZRA. We need 

student volunteers to help load the truck 
for the evening of Kol Nidre September 
25, as well as the family and adult ser-
vices the morning of September 26th.

Contact the Temple or  
Linda Greenwood to sign up.  

248-541-3299 or  
lindasue.greenwood@gmail.com

FOOD SUGGESTIONS FOR YAD EZRA 
(Cans no Glass)

Juice
Cold Cereal
Hot Cereal
Flour
Canned Salmon
Canned Gefilte Fish
Canned Fruit
Tomato Sauce
Pasta/Noodles
Peanunt butter

Canned  
  vegetables
Tuna
Sardines
Matzo
White/Brown rice
Kasha
Macaroni/ Cheese
Soup Mix
Candles

F R O M  T H E  P R E S I  D E N T

Mitch Meisner

I am writing this still in the midst of a long, hot sum-
mer—but, as fall inevitably approaches, I would like 
to note that with it will come a great opportunity—the 
opportunity to search for and hire a new rabbi. As I 
think most are aware, Rabbi Klein is in his final year 
as senior rabbi and will become Rabbi Emeritus at 
July 1, 2013. This means that we will be engaging in 
a search, beginning early this fall, for a new senior 
rabbi. I am very pleased to announce that Trustees 
Lynn Cooper and Russell Wise have agreed to co-
chair the rabbinical search committee, and, in turn, 
they will be involved in putting together a diverse, 
representative committee. I am very optimistic that 

our search will be a great success. I know that members tend to have strong 
feelings about what qualities our rabbi should have. Please do not sit on 
those feelings—I would be most grateful if you wish to share them—just 
email or write or call. I expect we will have a more organized process for 
soliciting your ideas when the committee is fully constituted, but in the 
meantime, I would welcome your thoughts. I would also like to note with 
great anticipation that we will be planning a very special recognition event 
for Rabbi Klein to celebrate and thank him for his many outstanding years of 
dedicated service to our congregation.

This brings us to the cantor search. Originally, lay leadership thought we 
should search for a cantor this year as well as a rabbi. However, lay lead-
ership is now persuaded otherwise, and we will postpone that search for 
another year. The rationale? One, any potential new rabbi likely would 
expect to be part of this process. Two, any potential new cantor likely would 
like to know who the rabbi is. Also, after the new rabbi is identified, we will 
have a better handle on available clergy budget. All makes sense, and that 
is the direction we will take. Since the music program this year, with Kelly 
Onickel as our full-time cantorial soloist, Lauren Gross as visiting cantorial 
soloist for the High Holidays, George Jonte leading the adult choir, is in fine 
shape, we feel we will do just fine with our Temple music program even for 
a further year. Also, with Cantor Sharlein having left, her role of the B’nai 
Mitzvah tutoring is being ably carried out by our Education Director, Geoff 
Berdy. 

I’m sure you have noticed the construction in progress in front of our  
property. Yeshiva Beth Yahuda Foundation has leased the Federation-owned 
parcel along Ten Mile Road in order to construct a girls high school build-
ing. That is the kind of use that was anticipated when the land sale to Federa-
tion occurred some years ago. The building itself will be situated at the cor-
ner of Church and Ten Mile, with landscaping and parking areas surround-
ing. We have reached an agreement (though the written easement document 
is still being negotiated) to allow the school to use our driveway from Ten 
Mile Road to enter (not exit, and no construction traffic) their property (they 
will loop to exit at Church). They will pay for widening and repaving—as 
a key element, by taking this approach, they will leave the east row of the 
trees that parallel our drive. I know that the site construction going on at the 
moment is not pretty,—but it seems to be moving quickly. Thanks to John 
Jacobs and David Hart for helping with review of the project issues and the 
negotiations. Incidentally, if you encounter any material problems related to 
the construction activities, please inform Executive Director Susan Kirsch-
ner so she can coordinate any needed intervention.

L’Shanah Tovah!
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Susan J. Kirschner
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Bonim Circle ($5,600 & above):
Lloyd H. Strausz
Kathleen & Gary Trock

Rabbi’s Circle ($3,900-$5,599):
Elaine C. & Eugene Driker
Roberta Patt & Fred Fechheimer  
(welcome to the Rabbi’s Circle!)
Kim & Glenn Liebowitz
Elizabeth & Sydney Ross
Carole Shaya
Lois & Milton Zussman

Menorah Circle ($3,000-$3,899):
Nina & Howard Abrams
Sidney Barbas
Adela Gold  
(welcome to the Menorah Circle!)
Judith & Lillian Greenwald 
(welcome to the Menorah Circle!)
Linda & Dennis Kayes 
Jody Lipton & Geoff Kretchmer
Dr. Charlotte Simon & Mel Natinsky  
(welcome to the Menorah Circle!)
Barbara Nurenberg
Karren & Joseph Richard
Ilene P. Schwartz
Arlene & Rick Selik
Susan & Dr. Daniel Stettner
Deborah Gordon & Marc Thomas 
Mary & Dr. Jeffrey Topf
Julie & Rick Zussman

This year there will be only one evening service (at 8:00 p.m.)  
on Erev Rosh HaShanah and on Kol Nidre.
You will find a schedule for the High Holidays in this bulletin. Please note that as always High Holy Day 
tickets are mailed ONLY to those members whose financial obligations are paid in full through September 
2012. This amount was indicated on your July and August statements, and is due by August 24 ƒin order for 
the tickets to be mailed. Thus, if you have not yet returned your Membership Commitment Form for 2012-
2013, please do so immediately. We incur many expenses at the start of the fiscal year as we get ready for 
the holidays and for Religious School, so we do very much need your payments. 

Chai Circle $2,395-$2,999):
Beth & Jeffrey Applebaum
Wendy & Marc Bakst
Gretchen & Dr. Anthony Baron
Claire Belsky
Dr. Lindy & Raymond Buch
Gaye Tischler & Frank Castronova 
(welcome to the Chai Circle!)
Marilyn Kaczander-Cohen &  
  Donald Cohen
Nancy & Howard Collens
Lynn & Scott Cooper
Jannis & Dan Danzig  
(welcome to the Chai Circle!)
Vivian & Doug DeGain
Sharon & Stephen Dillon
Vickie & David Edwards  
(welcome to the Chai Circle!)
George Elfond  
(welcome to the Chai Circle!)
Lois & Dr. Stuart Falk
Marcia & Larry Ferstenfeld
Janeen & William Fetterman
Gail Gilman & Edward Frowine  
(welcome to the Chai Circle!)
Margaret & Eric Goldstein
Janet & Jan Gubkin
Dottie & David Gubow
Jill & David Hart
Jane & Dr. Andrew Hauser
Betty & William Hoffman  
(welcome to the Chai Circle!)
Janis & Jason Horton
Paula & Melvyn Kalt
Amy & Ivan Katz
Jill Noll & Keith Kaye
Barbara & Douglas Kellerman

Ann & Bruce Klein
Donna & Sheldon Klein
Michelle & Dr. Michael Kobernick
Julie & Daniel Lammers
Natalie & Glenn Lapin
Carol & Edward Lechtzin
Judy & Barton Lessin
Janet & Dr. Ellsworth Levine  
(welcome to the Chai Circle!)
Ellen Cogen Lipton & Marc Lipton
Wendy & Todd Luzcak  
(welcome to the Chai Circle!)
Rae & Jeffrey Mandel
Marcia & Mitch Meisner
Anne & Jeffrey Mendelson
Deena & Arnold Mikon
James Miller
Laura & Jerome Miller
Ruthanne Okun  
(welcome to the Chai Circle!)
Kelly Ann & Harold Onickel
Sheldon Onickel
Marsha & Charles Owen
Linda & Steven Permut
Arnold Portner
Faith Robinson & Deborah Renner
Leah & Dr. Daniel Rosenbaum
Robin & Bob Schwartz
Rozanne & Robert Sedler
Elayne & Daniel Steinhardt
Cathy & Dr. Joel Topf
Barbara & Stuart Trager
Karen & Marshall Weingarden
Barbara & Dr. Melvin Yoffee
Elizabeth Zerwekh & Jack Lessenberry

Circle Dues Members
A very special and heartfelt thank you to our Circle Dues Members, whose extra support allows us to extend dues relief to 
those members in need and to enrich our program offerings.  We hope to reach our goal of 100 members soon—and you 
can increase your dues commitment at any time by calling the office at (248) 967-4020. (List current through 8/7/12)
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Eileen Brand, Director, 
Early Childhood Community

NEWS FROM THE ECC WHERE OUR EXPERIENCE 
PROVIDES YOUR CHILD WITH THE BEST EXPERIENCE

S M A L L  T A L K

Eileen Brand

Once again, the start of school is here. This 
annual “rite of passage” is not only a special 
time for children but a time of celebra-
tion for parents. The school year begins on 
Wednesday, September 5th, with orientation 
on Tuesday morning, September 4th , from 
9:00 A.M. to 10:00 A.M. If you have not yet 
enrolled for fall please do so as soon as pos-
sible to accommodate the schedule of your 
choice. Some days have limited availability. 
Our infant program continues its year round 

schedule. Please call the Early Childhood office for information 
on any of our programs.

Please join Rabbi Klein and me for a “meet and greet” on Friday, 
September 7th, at 8:45 A.M. Drop your child off in his/her class-
room, stop by Katzman Hall and enjoy a bagel and cup of coffee.

Though many things have changed, many still remain the same. 
Our dedicated staff will continue to offer children a positive, lov-
ing, nurturing environment where every child is recognized as an 
individual. 

The first day of school is often a concern for children, even if 
they are returning to a familiar environment. Be sure to acknowl-
edge your child’s fears and anxiety when you drop him/her off. 
Explain that you will be back to pick up following a certain activ-
ity, such as after lunch or after nap. This is easier for children to 
understand rather than giving them a time of day. 

It is unfortunate that often times we find the problem of bullying 
within our schools. Pre-schoolers complaints of being picked on 
are sometimes dismissed by parents with the response of “just 
ignore it.” According to Parent & Child magazine, findings sug-
gest we really should listen more carefully. They showed that 1 
in 10 children between the ages of four and six have been bullied. 
Preschool bullying often includes kicking, fighting, punching 
and shoving. By the age of three, we need to start teaching our 
children how to respond to bullying so that they will not be a vic-
tim. Teach children to use phrases like “I’m mad,” or “I’m sad.” 
Encourage assertiveness in your children; don’t speak for them. 
Also teach them to look their friends in the eye when they speak. 
We want all of our children to feel secure and confident. 

With the fall holidays coming, our classes will be busy prepar-
ing for Rosh Hashanah, the birthday of the world. Apples dipped 
in honey will ensure a sweet new year. This year you may want 
to add a pomegranate to your celebration as it is symbolic of 
“plenty.” The countless seeds in the pomegranate represent the 
endless wishes for health and happiness in the New Year. 

As our Hebrew calendar begins the year 5773, we wish all of you 
a sweet and joyous New Year with peace to all. L’Shana Tova.

2012 High Holy Days Child Care 
ROSH HASHANAH 
Sun., September 16 – Evening Service – 8:00 p.m. 
Mon., September 17  – Morning Service – 10:30 a.m.

KOL NIDRE 
Tue., September 25 – Evening Service - 8:00 p.m.

YOM KIPPUR 
Wed., September 26 - Morning Service – 10:30 a.m.

Child care is offered for ages 3*-8.  Snacks and refresh-
ments will be provided. *Please note that participating 
children must be potty-trained. Due to the generosity of 
Sisterhood, we are able to offer child care this year at 
no charge.  However, advance reservations are required 
for proper planning.

Deadline for reservations is September 12, 2012.

Return the form below to: Temple Emanu-El, 14450 
West 10 Mile Road, Oak Park, MI 48237 or drop off  
at the Temple office. Questions? Call the office at  
(248) 967-4020.

--------------------------------------------------------------------------

CHILD CARE FOR THE 2012 HIGH HOLY DAYS

Reservations are required for proper planning. Deadline 
for reservations is Sept. 12. Return the form below or 
drop off the form at the Temple office. 

Family Name__________________________________ 

Phone_____________________

Child’s Name________________________ Age______

Child’s Name________________________ Age______

Child’s Name________________________ Age______

Please mark the times of your reservations. Children 
may be dropped off 15 minutes prior to Services

___Rosh Hashanah Eve 8:00 p.m.

___Rosh Hashanah 10:30 a.m.

___Kol Nidre 8:00 p.m.

___Yom Kippur  10:30 a.m

(please note that there is no child care available Yom 
Kippur afternoon)
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G  I  F  T  S   A  N  D   M  E  M  O  R  I  A  L  S

A Sincere Thank You: We sincerely thank everyone for their generous contributions to our various funds. Your support allows us to continue offer-
ing our outstanding programs and services and helps us to support all members of our Temple Family. Thank you!

B’RAYSHEET NURSERY 
SCHOOL FUND

In Memory of:
Maurice Broad

The Buch Family

BUILDING AND  
MAINTENANCE FUND

In Memory of:
Stan Kirschner

Esther, Sue, & Dan Kirschner

FUND FOR LIFE
In Memory of:
Trudi Messer

Marsha & Chuck Owen

GENERAL GIFTS FUND
General Donation:

From: Stephanie Walls
In Honor of:
The birth of Isaac Aubrey 
Meisner

T.E. Board of Trustees
In Memory of:
Trudi Messer

T.E. Board of Trustees
Lloyd Strausz
Dolores Galea
Vivian Friedman

Sandra Vrono
T.E. Board of Trustees
Steve & Linda Permut

Bruce Miller
Beverly Lash
Evelyn Woloveck
Jean Sylvestre
Robert Meisel

T.E. Board of Trustees
Rose Maltz

David & Shirley Klein
Shirley Weinhart

Faye & Lou Damraur
Elva Novick

Barbara Stuart

LECH LECHA OPERATING 
ENDOWMENT

In Honor of:
The birth of Isaac Aubrey 
Meisner

Marilyn & Don Cohen
In Memory of:
Trudi Messer

Marilyn & Don Cohen
Bruce & Linda Gordon

Bruce Miller
Temple Emanu-El Caring 
Community

Martin Belsky
Claire Belsky

MUSIC FUND
In Honor of:
The birth of Isaac Aubrey 
Meisner
Dr. Jason Bodzin, Get Well 
Wishes

Judy & Lillian Greenwald
In Memory of:
David Buckfire
Trudi Messer
Sandra Vrono
Bruce Miller
Evelyn Woloveck
Jean Sylvestre

Judy & Lillian Greenwald

Marion Potamkin
Mary & Jeffrey Topf

PRAYER BOOK FUND
In Memory of:
Sidney Levine

Glorya Traute

PRESIDENT’S DISCRE-
TIONARY FUND

In Honor of:
The birth of Isaac Aubrey 
Meisner

Rick & Julie Zussman

RABBINIC DISCRETION-
ARY FUND

General Donation:
From: Michael Peterson

In Honor of:
Rabbi Klein

Torah Study Group
Laura Miller

The birth of Marco Henry 
Zeller

Michael Scrivener & Mary 
Ann Simmons

In Memory of:
Minnie Gershman

Bob & Robin Gershman
Trudi Messer

Fern Katz
Ted Kaczander

Alan & Joyce Kaczander
Carol Kaczander

Diane Krosnick
Alan & Joyce Kaczander

MILTON RIBIAT  
MEMORIAL TEACHER 
ENRICHMENT FUND

In Memory of:
Jean Sylvestre

Linda & Steve Permut

NORMAN ROSE CANTOR 
FUND

In Memory of:
William Haftka

Jack, Judy, Rachel, & Jeffrey 
Nolish

Sylvia Dillon
Steve & Sharon Dillon

Norman Rose
Muriel & Warren Zweigel

Bruce Miller
Gary & Kathleen Trock

RABBI MILTON  
ROSENBAUM  

EDUCATIONAL FUND
In Memory of:
Henrietta M. Goodman
Harry Blumenthal
Sarah E. Blumenthal

Joseph W. Blumenthal

BEA SACKS  
SOCIAL ACTION FUND

In Memory of:
Dody Weil

Laura & Ed Cohn
Trudi Messer

Murt & Bud Sherbow
Jerry & Laura Miller
Edie Broida
Lindy & Ray Buch

Florence Kanefsky
Faye & Lou Damraur

Sandra Vrono
Mel & Ellie Natinsky
Mary Gilhuly & Steve Klaper
Fern Katz
The Greenwood Family

Alma
Alejandro, Alison, Javier & 
Elena Diez

AMY MARGOLIS  
SILBERMAN FLOWER 

FUND
In Memory of:
Shell Jacobs

Sharon Rome

RUTH & MAXWELL 
STETTNER CARING  

COMMUNITY
In Honor of:
Joan Natinsky for a speedy 
recovery

Mel & Ellie Natinsky
In Memory of:
Trudi Messer

Mel & Ellie Natinsky
Barbara & Stuart Trager

Sandra Vrono
Barbara & Stuart Trager

Meyer & Marilyn Cohen
Dan & Julie Lammers

YOUTH CHOIR FUND
In Memory of:
Phillip Corner

Charlotte Corner  

BEATRICE & LOUIS  
WEINSTEIN SCHOLAR 

FUND
In Memory of:
Trudi Messer

Shirley & Bernie Malamud

LEE WOLIN MEMORIAL 
AITZIM CHAYIM FUND

In Memory of:
Trudi Messer

Steve & Linda Permut
Sharon & Steve Dillon
Faye & Lou Damraur
Ruth Goldman
Goldie & Marv Bookstein
Sally Ann & Terry T. Brown
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SAVE THE DATE!
Saturday, November 3, 2012   

5:00 - 9:00 pm

Team Event
4-6 people per vehicle – Digital cameras/i phones required

(Need team members? Contact us ASAP)

Begin: Temple Emanu-El    End: Dinner at Buddy's
$17.00 per person includes dinner

Send PAID Reservations to Temple  by Monday, Oct. 22, 2012 
Include names of team members  
More info in the October bulletin

Questions: Laura Miller 248-540-2325  
Susie Melamed 248-559-1766

PRIME
Timers temple emanu-el
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TOTAL Enclosed: $Please make your check payable to: Temple Emanu-El and return to the Temple office.

TEAR-OFF REGISTRATION FOR EVENTS LISTED ABOVE

NAME									         DAY PHONE 	

EVENT # ADULTS # CHILDREN AMOUNT ENCLOSED

UPCOMING EVENTS AT TEMPLE EMANU-EL



248.545.2500  
 

Real Estate Short Sales 
Wills Trusts Probate 

GallowayCollens.com 
OutFromUnderMyHouse.com 

26075 Woodward Avenue, Suite 200•Huntington Woods, MI 48070 

 

Pot Luck Breaking of the Fast 

 immediately following closing services 
and Kiddush on Yom Kippur Day 

(October 8) There is NO CHARGE but 
space is limited. YOU MUST RSVP TO 

THE TEMPLE OFFICE 
calendar@emanuel-mich.org  

 (248) 967-4020 no later than Sep. 20

S’lichot Potluck 
Saturday, Sep. 8  -  6:30 p.m. 

Please bring a main dish, a side dish,  
salad or dessert to share 

A-G, please bring an entrée* 
H-R, please bring a side dish or salad* 

S-Z, please bring a dessert*

RSVP by Sept. 21 to Temple Office:  
248-967-4020 / calendar@emanuel-mich.org

Weekly Event Reminders
Members with email may receive Rabbi Klein’s “Mon-
day Mailing” email that includes a two-week listing of 

congregational events, as well as special announcements. 
Members who do not receive email may read his Mon-

day Mailing at Temple (posted on his office door) or call 
Rabbi Klein (248-967-4252, ext. 207) and request phone-

reminders from the Membership Committee for social 
action, adult education, worship or social programs.  

rabbi@rabbiklein.com.

ENTERTAINMENT  
BOOK 2013

$30  
EACH

Available  
in Temple  
Office the  
2nd week  
of August

248-967-4020

Proceeds benefit  
WRJ/Sisterhood



	 Joseph P. Klein	 Rabbi

	 Milton Rosenbaum, z’l	 Rabbi Emeritus
	 Norman Rose, z’l	 Cantor Emeritus

	 Susan J. Kirschner	 Executive Director
	 Geoffrey Berdy	 Director, Education & Youth Activities
	 Eileen Brand	 Director, Early Childhood Community
	 Michaelyn Silverman	 Founding Director - ECC
	 Mitch Meisner	 President
	 David Hart	 Admin. Vice-President 
	 Dennie Kayes	 Financial Vice-President
	 Bruce Klein	 Religious Vice-President/President-elect
	 Wendy Bakst	 Education Vice-President
	 Ruthanne Okun	 Membership Vice-President
	 Richard Gold	 Treasurer
	 Debra Walter	 Secretary
	 Steven L. Permut	 Immediate Past President

Periodical
Postage

PAID
at Detroit, MI 

and additional  
Mailing offices

Permit No. 0443870
14450 W. Ten Mile Rd. Oak Park, MI 48237-1438

T  E  M  P  L  E   C  A  L  E  N  D  A  R
September 2012 - Elul 5772/Tishre 5773

1
10:30 AM
Morning Shabbat
Worship Leader Jolie 
Stocki

2
Building Closed

3
Deadline for Book of 
Remembrance
No Religious School This 
Week
ECC Closed
Building Closed
Labor Day

4
ECC First Day
6:30 PM
Religious School Faculty 
Orientation
7:00 PM
Membership Meeting

5

Building Closes 6:00 PM

6
6:00 PM
Madrichim Orientation
7:00 PM
Shir Chadash 

7
9:20 AM
ECC Morning Shabbat
7:00 PM
First Friday Service

8
9:30 AM
Torah Study
10:30 AM
Ian McManus Bar Mitzvah
6:30 PM
S’lichot Potluck Dinner
7:30 PM
S’lichot Discussion
9:00 PM
S’lichot Service

9
9:00 AM
Brotherhood Meeting
10:00 AM
First Day of Religious 
School Special Time
Social Action
10:30 AM
Sisterhood Meeting
11:00 AM
“Family of Families” Con-
gregational Picnic

10
7:00 PM
Monday Night School 
Kickoff
Youth Choir

11
4:30 PM
Religious School
7:00 PM
Brotherhood Game Night
7:30 PM
Executive Committee

12
Building Closes 6:00 PM

13
4:30 PM
Religious School
7:00 PM
Shir Chadash 

14
Deadline to Purchase 
Prayer Books
9:20 AM
ECC Morning Shabbat
8:00 PM
David Baker Bar Mitzvah

15
9:30 AM
Torah Study
10:30 AM
Olivia Nave Bat Mitzvah

16
9:00 AM
Religious School
8:00 PM
Erev Rosh Hashanah

17
ECC Closed
Temple Offices Closed
9:30 AM
Rosh Hashanah Young 
Family Service
10:30 AM
Rosh Hashanah Morning 
Service

18
No Religious School
ECC Closed
9:30 AM
[Adult Study Session, Shir 
Tikvah/Jaycee Park, Troy]
11:00 AM
[Tashlich Service, Shir 
Tikvah/Jaycee Park, Troy]
12:00 PM
[Hot Dog Potluck, Shir 
Tikvah/Jaycee Park, Troy]
7:30 PM
BOT Meeting

19
Building Closes 6:00 PM

20
4:30 PM
Religious School
7:00 PM
Shir Chadash

21
9:20 AM
ECC Morning Shabbat
6:00 PM
Pre-Oneg
6:30 PM
Erev Shabbat

22
9:30 AM
Torah Study
10:30 AM
Morning Shabbat

23
9:00 AM
Religious School

24
7:00 PM
High School
Youth Choir

25
No Religious School
2:00 PM
ECC Early Closing
8:00 PM
Erev Yom Kippur

26
ECC Closed
Temple Offices Closed
9:30 AM
Yom Kippur Young Family 
Service
10:30 AM
Yom Kippur Morning 
Service
1:00 PM
Study Session
2:30 PM
Afternoon Service
4:30 PM
Yizkor/Memorial Service
5:15 PM
Ne’ilah/Concluding 
Service
6:00 PM
Havdalah & Break-the-
Fast Potluck Dinner

27

4:30 PM
Religious School
7:00 PM
Shir Chadash

28
9:20 AM
ECC Morning Shabbat
8:00 PM
Samuel Myers Bar 
Mitzvah

30
Religious School
6:00 PM
Pizza in the Hut
7:00 PM
Erev Sukkot

29
9:30 AM
Torah Study
10:30 AM
Morning Shabbat


